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Royal Commission
into the Management of Police Informants

SUPPLEMENTARY STATEMENT OF JOHN JOSEPH NOLAN

I My full name is John Joseph Nolan. I am currently employed by Victoria Police as the

Local Area Commander for Mildura.

2. I have previously provided a statement to the Royal Commission into the Management of

Police Informants dated 10 December 2019.

3 This statement address issues of clarification from my first statement and matters that have

arisen or come to my knowledge since my first statement.

Sandy White and Operation Eagle

4. I did not refer to Sandy White in my first statement. Since making that statement I have
reviewed my diary and can see that I met with him on 20 August 2008. He asked me for a
copy of the OPI Annual Report relating to informer management. I would have obtained
this for him as it was a publicly available document. [ had known Sandy White for some

time as we had been through Detective training together and he was someone I occasionally

saw through work.
5 At the same time, and as recorded in my diary, we briefly discussed Operation Opera.
6. Considering this has caused me to realised that Operation Eagle which I referred to in my

first statement at paragraph [51] was the operation that looked into arrangements for human
source management. The operation culminated in the extract in the Annual Report that I
have referred to above. The whole report was never published because of the sensitive

nature of its subject matter and contents.

T I also recall occasionally meeting with Sandy White once he transferred to the-

-in that capacity.
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